
 Dear parents and carers, 
I hope you all managed to weather storm Ciaran last week and nobody 
suffered from any flooding or wind damage at home. Thank you very much for 
your patience and understanding with our late opening on Thursday. I am 
very sorry if it caused too many issues, but we did need to put safety first for 
our staff and children. 
After School Clubs for the winter 
Now that the evenings are drawing in and  the weather has been so unpre-
dictable, we have decided that we would like our after school clubs to be 
more indoor based. I have had very kind offers from a couple of parents to 
run after school clubs at points over the winter and am very grateful to them 
for this. I would be keen to know what sort of clubs our children would like to 
do so that we can offer sessions that will be taken up by as many of them as 
possible. Please could you contact the office with suggestions for indoor 
clubs that you  think your children would like to attend and we can make a 
decision on what to offer.  Eg- Yoga, Arts and crafts, Games etc… 
I would also love to hear from any other parents who would be willing to run 
an after-school club for us. The more evenings with a club, the better! We 
would need you to complete a DBS check before commencing, to be in line 
with Safeguarding requirements, this will be organised by Mrs Bennett in the 
office. 
Thursday Wrap around sessions / Wrap around pick up arrangements. 
From this Thursday (November 9th) Mrs Warburton will be running our Wrap-
around provision and providing an art session each week. This is bookable 
via parent pay in the usual way and will run until 4.30pm. 
From this week, all wrap around pick up will be from the main gate. 
Rainbow Trust Carol Concert at Truro Cathedral 
I am excited to announce that Rainbow Trust will be hosting a Carol concert at Tru-
ro Cathedral on December 6th  at 18:30. 
Continued on page 2... 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
playground gate 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
main school gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
playground gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
playground gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

Additional Clubs 3.15 – 4.00 
No charge 
Dodgeball KS2 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
playground gate 

3.15 – 4:00 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
main school gate 
  

We are in discus-
sion about winter 
clubs that can 
replace netball 
and football until 
the spring... 

If there are any 
clubs that you 
would be inter-
ested in having a 
crack at, please 
contact the 
office, thank you. 

  

Headteacher’s blog continued... 
We have been allocated five spaces for children from Veryan to take part in the 
Rainbow Children’s Choir. Parents would need to commit to transporting their child 
to Truro Cathedral on that evening and would be welcome to stay for the service. 
Please contact the office to express an interest if your child would like to take 
part and you are able to transport them to and from the Cathedral on that evening. 
We will draw names from a hat in the event of too many children wishing to attend. 
 
I hope that you all have a great week, 
With very best wishes, 
Caroline Jarrett 



• 

•  

• 

 

10/11/23 - Memorial Service at the Cenotaph 10:50 

arrival. (This will replace family worship. NO AFTER-

NOON CHURCH) 

24/11/23 - Inset day 

08/12/23 - Open the book during family worship 

06/12/23 - Christmas school lunch (now bookable on 

ParentPay, menu on page 4) 

06/12/23 - Christmas Dodgeball (teams to be an-

nounced) 

06/12/23 - Rainbow Choir concert Truro Cathedral 

(attendees to be announced) 

12/12/23 - Reception and Year 6 measurements 

(taken by the nursing team 

19/12/23 - break up for Christmas 

04/01/24 - First day of Spring term 
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We have been playing many number games in maths and practicing forming our numbers correct-

ly. We are getting good at finding lots of different ways to make numbers up to 10. Year two have 

been building on this learning by investigating fact families. We love being mathematicians in Car-

ne Class. 

We are really excited to explore what Being a historian is all about. We have been thinking about 

our own favourite toys that we play with in the present day and we cant wait to take a careful look 

at some of the old toys that some children have brought in. WE will continue to look at the similar-

ities and differences and make conclusions about how toys have changed within living memory. 

We have been thinking scientifically to describe materials and their properties during the introduc-

tion to our Everyday Materials and their Uses topic. We loved making these feely hands to sepa-

rate and identify different materials we found in our classroom. Can you guess the use of any of 

them ? 
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In the last week of the half term Kiberick had lots of exciting learning opportunities. To end our World 

War 2 topic, they started the day by re-enacting the life of an evacuee by taking a trip on a steam 

train on the Bodmin Wenford Railway, we then went onto The Bodmin Keep to continue learning 

about the life of an evacuee and other WW2 facts.   

Some of the older students also took part in a Netball tournament, which was held at the Roseland 

School, where we finished in 3rd place out of 9 schools! We also, held a mini Art gallery, where we 

shared thoughts on each other’s art work. To conclude our Science topic, we spent the morning at 

the Church, experimenting with ‘How can the size of a shadow be changed?’  

  

To launch our new topic this half term, we started off our week with a morning learning and re-

searching Anglo-Saxons. We then baked and compared peasant and Royal Anglo-Saxon bread. Sur-

prisingly, the majority of the class preferred the peasant bread which only consisted of flour and wa-

ter! This has been followed with writing up our very own instructions in English. In Art this week we 

researched Anglo-Saxon brooches, selected our favourite three, annotated and used these for inspi-

ration in order to design our very own Anglo-Saxon brooches.   
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Bodmin keep trip…I was very lucky to be able to accompany Kiberick class on their visit to Bodmin to 

experience what life must have been like for children in World War 2. We re-enacted an evacuee train 

journey and then visited The Bodmin Keep, finding out about life at War from toys to rationing, evacu-

ation to air raid shelters. We have several compliments during the day about how beautifully behaved 

our children are and how proud we must be. We are very proud ! 
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Netball… The Veryan team did fantastically well at the Roseland Netball festival. They won 

their group and went on to come third overall in the competition. Throughout the tournament, 

our children played fairly and with great enthusiasm. They were a credit to our school.  

Sailing… For our final sailing session before half term, the wind was too strong to sail so the 

children went out on kayaks instead. We went over to St Mawes too for an ice cream to finish. 

What a perfect morning!  
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 Illness… 

It’s the time of year when there is more illness about. As COVID-19 presents a 

low risk to children and young people, there are no longer specific rules relating to 

it in schools, colleges, childcare and other education settings.   

Children and young people with mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, 
tickly cough, who are otherwise well, can continue to go to school, college or child-
care.   

However, those who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home 

and avoid contact with other people where they can. They can go back to school, 

college or childcare, and resume normal activities when they no longer have a 

high temperature, and they are well enough to attend.  

Testing for covid is unnecessary, if your child is unwell they should not come in, if 

they are feeling well enough, and do not have a temperature, they may come to 

school.  

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/category/schools/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/category/childcare/
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano 

specialist - Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through 

Cornwall Music Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free 

music lessons.  

file:///C:/Users/veryan.secretary/Documents/CMT link and newsletter.pub

